
 

Action Needed | Signature Required 
 
Dear parent/guardian,  
 
You are receiving this letter because your child is interested in participating in a female-only sport 
at their school.  
 
As of Sept. 1, 2025, participation in female-only sports divisions falls into the Government of 
Alberta’s Fairness and Safety in Sport Act (Bill 29). Parents/guardians are required to confirm in 
writing at the time of registration they understand, and the athlete meets all the eligibility 
requirements to compete as set out in the Fairness and Safety in Sport Act and Fairness and Safety 
in Sport Regulation.   
 
Under Section 3 of the Act, eligibility to participate in a female-only sport division is limited to 
athletes whose sex at birth is female, as indicated on their birth registration document.  
All athletes aged 12 and over interested in participating in a female-only sport division must 
return the attached form. This form must be filled out and signed before your child can try out 
or participate on their school team.  
 
For more information on the Fairness and Safety in Sport Act and Fairness and Safety in Sport 
Regulation and its requirements, please visit www.alberta.ca/ensuring-fairness-safety-and-
inclusivity-in-sport.  
 
Thank you.  
 

 
 
Jeff Smith 
Associate Superintendent of Schools 
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